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At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday eighth February two 
thousand and seventeen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: The Very Rev Dr David Lacy Moderator, Rev Kim Watt Interim Moderator, Mr Gary 
Noonan Student Assistant, Mrs Janet Grant (Clerk) and other ruling Elders as per 
register with apologies noted.  The Meeting was constituted with reading and prayer.
A warm welcome was extended to Rev Kim Watt.


The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved.
Learn Eldership:  Kirk Session continued its study of Learn Eldership pages 38 to 41.
Minutes of the Previous Meetings: held on 09th November and 04th December 2016 

and 11th January 2017 were approved and signed.
Matters Arising:  none.
Correspondence:  (a)  Letters had been received from Mrs J Kelso and Mrs M Neil in which they indicated their wish to give up their districts.  They have both wish to continue to be part of the Welcome Team and were again thanked for all their years’ of service.


      (b) Kirk Session was reminded by Presbytery that the closing date for the Mission Primer Fund is 17th February 2017.


      (c) Letter of Church of Scotland giving advance notice of the Heart & Soul Event in Edinburgh on 21st May 2017 when the theme will be “Word of Life”.

         

      (d) Vocations Conference in East Kilbride on 25th February 2017.

Presbytery Report:  No report.
Attestation of Roll:  Kirk Session attested the Roll as follows:

Members on the Roll as at 31st December 2015 – 527

Number of Communicant Members admitted during the current year 

  By Profession  -  2

  By Certificate  -  2

  By Resgtoration or Resolution -  4

 Number of Communicant Members removed from the Roll in Current Year

  By Death  -  15

  By Certificate  -  8

  Otherwise  -  19  (removed to Supplementary Roll)

Total Number at 31st December 2016   -  493

No. of persons on Supplementary Roll - 212 

Children 17 and under  - 22
18+ and not on Communion Roll  -  2
Children receiving Communion  -  0

Office Bearers -  Male  35   Female  42
Total Baptisms  -  2
Weddings  -  1

Funerals  -  26

Fiscal Group Reports: (a) Finance: – The Finance Convener presented the financial statement to 31st December 2016, which showed a small surplus of £2090, which was approved.  He also presented the proposed Budget for year to 31 December 2017 showing a balanced budget, which was seconded and agreed.
The figures to 31st January 2017 were also made available to Kirk Session.

 (b)  Property:  Report noted.  The Property Register and Manse Condition Schedule is up to date and available if anyone wishes to inspect it before our records go for examination.
DELIVERANCE:  Kirk Session agreed to the purchase of an electric piano for Choir practices the cost of which will be met by an anonymous benefactor.
.
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Refurbishment of Church/Halls:- The Convener of the Refurbishment Group advised
that we have received figures from the Architect, which have still to be ratified.  It would seem that the project is going to be completed under budget.  We do have a Retention figure of 2.5% of the contract, which we will hold until August 2017.
Pastoral Care Group:  No report.
Fellowship Report:  No report.

Worship Group:  No report.

Nominations Report:  Dr Lacy reported that Mrs J Steven would be taking up the Convenership of Nominations Committee and that Mr A Raeside would be a new Beadle.  The post of Christian Aid Co-ordinator remains unfilled.
Children and Youth:  No report.
Safeguarding Report:  Report noted.

A further member was required on the Panel and Mrs O Caldwell offered to fill this position.  The meeting of the Panel will be held in the near future.

Minister’s Notes:  Noted.
Sound System  -  Two members of the Hospital Radio Volunteers have been assisting our Media Team with a view to improving our use and understanding of the system.  Heather Lohoar was thanked for all her hard work.

Invitation Conference  -  Dr Lacy encouraged attendance at the Conference on 19th March 2017 at Hampden Park.

Easter Card    -  After discussion it was agreed that we would display a Banner instead of the normal Easter Cards.

Letter from Rev Normal O”Hara (former minister of Mchengautuba Church 

After discussion it was decided that Dr Lacy reply stating that we are in the process of drawing up our future World Mission.
Holy Week   It was agreed that ALL evening lets should be cancelled during Holy Week.

Easter Breakfast this year will be held in St. Matthews Church.

Elders’ Board has been rehung in the Sanctuary and will need updated.

Dr Lacy and Mr Gary Noonan left the meeting at this point and Rev Kim Watt moderated the remainder of the meeting.

Locum:  Rev Alistair Morrison has indicated that he is not available to be our Locum but wished us every blessing during the vacancy.  Rev Alistair Symington is not available.  Rev Eddie Simpson was willing to act as Locum and it was agreed that we approach him without further delay.

The Electoral Register and Parish and Congregational Profile are the next two pieces of work to be undertaken.  The Moderator suggested that we concentrate firstly on the Electoral Register.  An Edict needs to be read to the congregation on two Sundays and it was agreed that this should be 19th and 26th February 2017 when the Congregational Roll should be available for members to confirm that they are on the Roll. Kirk Session will consider Certificates of Transfer for people not on the register and still members of other congregations.  Individuals who are not on the Roll but worship regularly in Kay Park can complete an Adherent’s Form or write to Kirk Session asking that consideration be given to their name being added to the Electoral Register.  This will come before Kirk Session “for consideration” on 08th March 2017.  The Electoral Register then goes back to congregation on 19th March 2017 before finally coming back to Kirk Session on 29h March 2017.  When we are satisfied that the Electoral Register is complete, two copies are lodged with the Presbytery Clerk.  The Advisory Committee will meet with Kirk Session once the Electoral Register is complete.
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Parish and Congregational Profile:  It was further agreed that preparatory work begins on the Profile and Kirk Session decided to set up a sub group to begin this work.  The following were proposed, seconded and agreed to be part of the sub group.





Proposed by

Seconded by

Mrs D Walkinshaw                      E Hamilton                      O Caldwell

Mrs A Murray


A Sansum

 J Barry
Mr D Johnstone


J Grant


 J Deans

Mrs V Twomey


A Sansum                       C Watt

Mr A Hamilton

             J Grant

              D Walkinshaw

The first meeting of the sub-group will take place  on 15th February in the Count Room.  Kirk Session was asked to pray for those who have been nominated and for the work they are about to undertake.

Date of Next Meeting:  This date of the next meeting was set as 08th March 2017.

Close:  The meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.


Moderator _____________________________________


Clerk  ________________________________________
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